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|l want to
hear your
ideas for
our town

Claire Lacey is Peacehaven’s
new Town Manager.

Claire, who comes to the
town council from the third
sector, has a wealth of
experience in project and
business management and
employment services.

She said: “I feel very
honoured to have been
selected. | am based at
Community House in the
Meridian Centre and will be
holding drop-in sessions during
the next few weeks. | want to
hear your suggestions about
how to improve Peacehaven
for you, the residents.

“l want to encourage future
enterprise in this beautiful
town as well as improve
local services and community
engagement.”
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Council
meetings

The public may attend any
council or committee
meeting. Each meeting is
normally held at Community
House in the Meridian
Centre and starts at 7.30pm
unless stated.
November

3 Leisure and Amenities
17 Planning and Highways
24 Policy and Finance
Decembher

8 Planning and Highways

P> Keep up to date online
with Lewes District
Council at www.lewes.
gov.uk and with East
Sussex County Council at
www.eastsussex.gov.uk

District
councillors

Peacehaven’s councillors
on Lewes District Council:
North ward: Andy Loraine,
01273 580919, and Elayne
Merry, 01273 580732.
East ward: Nigel Enever,
01273 580399, and Jackie
Harrison-Hicks, 01273
589430.

West ward: Dave Neave,
01273 586381, and

Robert Robertson, 01273
517069.

Peacehaven’s councillors
on East Sussex County
Council: lan Buchanan,
07754 749372, and Phil
Howson, 01273 581612.

Showing at the town council’s cinema

at the Meridian Centre on Saturday,

November 14, will be Far from the
Madding Crowd (12A). Carey Mulligan is Bathsheba

Everdene, pursued by three suitors in Victorian
England. Tickets are £5 from the Information Office.

Lest we forget . . . maroons will be fired to mark the two-minute silence

Day of remembrance

Peacehaven will play its
part as the nation
remembers and honours
the war dead.

Residents are invited to
join the town council’s
guests for a ceremony at
the war memorial in
Meridian Park on
Wednesday, November
11, at 10.45am.

The service will begin
with a bugler sounding
Last Post and Royal
British Legion standards
will be dipped.

As the notes fade away
the town crier, Jon
Borthwick, will read
the Exhortation, the
famous stanza from
Laurence Binyon’s poem
For the Fallen that
begins They Shall Not
Grow Old . . .

Then a maroon will be
launched to signal the
two-minute silence and
the town will join the rest
of the country in marking
the eleventh hour of the

read and the Rev Charlie
Goring, vicar of
Peacehaven and
Telscombe Cliffs, will lead
the company in prayer.

The guests, which will
include pupils from town
schools, will be invited to
Community House for a
drink and biscuit.

eleventh day of the
eleventh month.

Another maroon will be
launched and as the
bugler sounds Reveille
the RBL standards will be
raised.

The Kohima Epitaph,
When You Go Home Tell
Them Of Us . ., will be

Guitar Clubs

Details from Clive on 07963 733520
Email info@havenguitarcluhs.co.uk
www.havenguitarclubhs.co.uk
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Harvest home

The Mayor of
Peacehaven, Clir Robert
Robertson, deferred his
civic service this year to
November because he
wanted to include a
Harvest Festival theme.
ClIr Robertson has been
supporting for the past six
months the homeless in
and around Peacehaven
and is delighted with the
promises his guests have

P> People interested in
fostering can find out
more from Sussex
Fostering & Children’s
Services at the Deja Vu
cafe on the South Coast
Road, Peacehaven, on
Saturday, November 21.
For further details call
0800 0430248 or go to
www.sussexfostering.
com

made to bring gifts of food
to the service.

Residents will be
welcome, too, at the
Evangelical Free Church
on the South Coast Road
on Saturday, November
21, at 6pm.

The celebrations on that
day will include hymns
and readings from the
Mayor, Brian Melia and
town crier Jon Borthwick.

The town council’s
Christmas market day
will be on Saturday,
December 12, from 9am
to 3pm. Lots of stalls,
entertainment, food,
drinks and Father
Christmas will set the
scene at the Meridian
Centre. The event will be
organised and run by
town council officers.

Chance to have your say

The next community
consultation on Lewes
District Council’s
proposals for new homes
at Peacehaven, some to
be built on existing car
parks, will be held at the
Meridian Centre on
Monday, November 2,
between 4.30pm and
7.30pm.

It will be a drop-in
surgery for Peacehaven

and Telscombe residents.
They will able to see
artists’ impressions and
discuss the proposals with
district council officers and
architects. The district
council aims to build about
415 homes across the
whole of the district.

None of the homes
planned for Peacehaven
will be designated as
“affordable housing”.

} The #peacehavenNow Twitter hashtag is being
used more and more to categorise tweets. If
someone clicks on the hashtag #peachavenNow,
they will be shown all tweets which have that
hashtag. The town council is using the hashtag to let
people know about upcoming events and news.
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Now that November is here | would
like to remember those that have
fallen in the two world wars and more
recent conflicts. It is vital we never
forget the exceptional sacrifices made
on our behalf.

Remembrance Sunday on
November 8 is a day for the nation to
remember and honour those who have
sacrificed themselves to secure and
protect our freedom.

The national service of
remembrance at the Cenotaph in
Whitehall ensures that no-one is
forgotten as the nation unites
to honour all who have

suffered or died in war.

4 Asyour Member of

# Parliament, | am always
happy to attend
remembrance services
locally but as these sadly
overlap, | am grateful to John Livings
who will lay a wreath on my behalf at
the Peacehaven service.

| have supported the Royal British
Legion’s Poppy Appeal for many years
and have been out and about
collecting for the appeal. Money
raised goes directly to RBL welfare
work providing through-life care to
anyone currently serving in the British
armed forces, those who have
previously served and their families.

The poppy is a powerful symbol. Itis
worn to commemorate the sacrifices
of our armed forces and to show
support to those still serving today
and their loved ones.

I will be wearing my poppy with
pride.

Simon Kivby

MP for Brighton Kemptown
and Peacehaven
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Sign up here

E-News online
magazine is a great
way to keep up to date
every month now that
the town council has
ceased publishing its
quarterly Peacehaven
Times.

E-News, which will
now replace the
Times, has been
uploaded every month
to the town council’s
website since last
December and

produces a major
saving to the council’s
annual budget.

Hard copies of each
issue will be available
to read at the council’s
Information Office and
Peacehaven Library.

You can sign up for
E-News at www.peace
havencouncil.co.uk
and to advertise, email
deborahdonovan@
peacehavencouncil.
co.uk

Just too much mess

Dog owners are being
asked to scoop the
poop in Centenary
Park.

The town council
says there has been a
major increase in the
amount of dog mess
not being picked up.

The Clean
Neighbourhood and
Environment Act 2005
allows councils to
impose an instant
fine of £80. In a
magistrates court fines
could be as much as
£1,000.

There are adequate
combination waste

bins in the park for
waste disposal.

Dog owners should
take a responsible
attitude overall and
keep their pets under
control in the park at
all times.

This may mean
putting a dog on its
lead near people
and children’s play
areas.

The town council is
also reminding all dog
owners that excessive
barking can annoy
neighbours and asks
them to curb noisy
pets.

Polling day

—A by-election will be held
in Peacehaven North

Ward on Thursday,
November 12, following
the resignation of Mrs Pat
Haswell from the town
council.

Polling stations in the
annexe room and the
main hall at Meridian
School will be open from
7am to 10pm.

Grants

The allocation of second
half-year grants has been
delayed until Monday,
November 30. The
closing date for
applications will be
Monday, November 23,
and the necessary forms
can be obtained from the
Information Office.

Thanks

Alan Sargent’s temporary
assignment as Town
Manager since January
has finished with the
appointment of new Town
Manager Claire Lacey.
Town council staff thank
Mr Sargent for his help,
guidance and support
during a difficult time.

Eyes down!

Bingo will be at the
Meridian Centre on
Friday, November 13, with
a special Pudsey game
for Children in Need.

Quiz night

The next town council
quiz night will be at the
Meridian Centre on
Friday, November 20.
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Keep up to date

E-News is the online
community, non-political
magazine produced by
Peacehaven Town Council
every month.

It carries details about your
council, activities in the town
and listings of future events.

E-News does not take
a political stance and
endeavours to take into
consideration all the
views of the population of
Peacehaven.

The town council does

not endorse any of the
advertisers in E-News

nor does it accept any
responsibility for any default
on the part of advertisers.

The editorial views and
content are not necessarily
those of the town council.

If you are involved with a
community group or
organisation and would like
to be featured in the next
edition, send your stories and
pictures to deborahdonovan
@peacehavencouncil.co.uk

To get E-News emailed directly to you every
month log on to www.peacehavencouncil.co.uk
and follow the link

To advertise in the next edition contact
Deborah Donovan on 01273 585493 or email
deborahdonovan@peacehavencouncil.co.uk

How to contact us

Town Manager: Claire Lacey
claire.lacey@peacehavencouncil.co.uk

Civic & Marketing Officer: Deborah Donovan
deborahdonovan@peacehavencouncil.co.uk

Offices:
Town Council Office and Information Office
Meridian Way, Peacehaven, East Sussex BN10 8BB

Telephone: 01273 585493

Email: info@peacehavencouncil.co.uk

Peacehaven Peacehaven

Town Council @PTCinformation Town Council
E-News is designed and edited by Chandler Editing & Writing
E-News email service by Madison Solutions

Town councillors
NORTH WARD

Brian Gosling 01273 582570
briangosling178@yahoo.com

Ann Harrison 07421 818783
clirannharrison@yahoo.co.uk

Andy Loraine 01273 580919
andy@adloraine.com
Amber Robertson 01273 517069

amber_robertson@hotmail.co.uk

Melvyn Simmons 01273 612639
madmelvyn1@aol.com

EAST WARD

Jean Farmiloe 01273 589647

jeanfarmiloe@hotmail.com

Reg Farmiloe 01273 589647

jeanfarmiloe@hotmail.com

Jackie Harrison-Hicks 01273 589430
jmharricks@gmail.com

Ron Maskell 01273 585819
clir.ronmaskell@gmail.com

Dave Neave 01273 586381
clir.daveneave@gmail.com

Andy Smith 01273 584483
clir.andysmith@gmail.com

WEST WARD

Wayne Botting 07804 921634
clir.waynebotting@gmail.com

Daryll Brindley 07734 694189
clir.daryllbrindley@gmail.com

Lynda Hallett 01273 583501
clir.lynda.hallett@hotmail.com

Job Harris 01273 583050
job.harris@outlook.com
Robert Robertson 01273 517069

peacehavenmayor@peacehavencouncil.co.uk
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